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CAR SHOW SPONSOR FOCUS 
Sam Bushman 

1978 Cadillac / 1979 Lincoln 
 
MMOCC Member Sam Bushman regularly sponsors the MMOCC Car Show.  Sam was born 
and raised in Cole County and attended Jefferson City Public Schools, Lincoln University for 
his undergraduate degree, and the 
University of Missouri at 
Columbia for graduate school. 
 
Sam, with his wife Linda, were the 
long-time proprietors of Samuel’s 
Tuxedos and Gifts “dressing up 
mid Missouri for over 40 years”, 
recently selling the business and 
retiring from retail.  Sam continues 
to stay busy as the Cole County 
Presiding Commissioner. 
 
Sam is active in the Lions Club, 
Knights of Columbus, Sons of the 
American Revolution and Sons of 

the 
Union Veterans.  Sam has held National offices with the Navy 
League of the United States, Board of Directors of Capital 
Regional Medical Center, and the Missouri National Guard’s 
Employers in Support of the Guard and Reserve Program.   
 
Sam has served on the Commissioning Committees of the U.S.S. 
Missouri BB-63 (1986), U.S.S. Jefferson City SSN-759 (1992), 
U.S.S. Harry S. Truman CV-75 (1998), and U.S.S. Missouri SSN-
780 (2010). 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NEWPORT HILL CLIMB 
By MMOCC VP Dennis Smith 
https://www.newporthillclimb.com/ 
 
The Newport Indiana hill climb is a must do event if you want to enjoy old cars and the chance 
to see some of them attack the hill, one at a time, a timed climb. They close the town to 
spectator traffic, so you park on the west side of town and walked downtown or paid for a golf 
cart ride down town. It was maybe 7 blocks. On Sunday, they have a car show and the finals for 
the hill climb. As you walk down town , you pass the car show, some flea market booths, a area 
of hit and miss engines, and many food vendors. When you get to the town square, the west side 
has the start of the hill climb. At mid block, they have the starting line and the climb is level for 
2 blocks, then a  significant grade for an additional 3 blocks I think. The event features prewar 
cars, trucks and motorcycles. It allows orphan cars through 1955. In years past, I saw a Stanley 
Steamer climb the hill. This year cars of note included a 1931 Cord, a 1932 Auburn, a 1908? 
Brush, model T’s, Model A’s, old Harley Davidsons, a 1931 Norton, a few Donald Weber era 
Indians, and an old Harley with a side car and a passenger. The record holder was a 39 or 40 
Ford and he climbed the hill in 23.7 seconds. The single cylinder Brush took two and a half 
minutes. They have a modified class for model T’s. The Lions Club raffles a car each year. This 
year it was a 1955 DeSoto stick. Between runs, they open the cross street to allow people go to 
the main flea market and additional food vendors. 
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HAPPY HALLOWEEN 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  



Other fun stuff… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MINUTES FROM 09/22/2022 
MMOCC held its September 2022 meeting at the HyVee-JC Community 
Room. 

44 member and guests attended. 

Treasurer’s report of $16,274.28 with $3,085.10 of that in the Scholarship 
Fund. 

Birthdays, Anniversaries, and Special Events were mentioned.  Billy and 
Janice Bonnot were celebrating their 43th anniversary.  Floyd and Loretta 
Siebeneck were celebrating their 62nd anniversary.  Get well cards were 
sent around for signature for Bob Peitzmeyer, Stu Dunkel, Robert Dunkel, 
Jim Martin, Norm Hicks, and Virgil Borgmeyer. 

Member project reports included Craig Roost explaining his plans for an 
International Toy Hauler, Nathan Fuller’s GTO, and a requested source for 
1978 TransAm weather stripping (Steele Rubber). 

Larry Rhea announced a Saturday, October 15 Poker Chip Run meeting at 
the Capital Mall by 8:45am, leaving by 9am, and ending at Oscar’s for lunch 
(optional). 

MMOCC Holiday Party is Thursday, December 15 at 6pm at the American 
Legion on Tanner Bridge. 

Scholarship Committee reported the scholarship recipients had been 
selected and confirmed to attend the awards ceremony with three 
receiving $1000 each and two receiving $500 each.  All were excellent 
candidates.  At the August meeting, it was determined the Scholarship 
Fund and General Fund would support a total of $4000 in scholarships. 

As was committed at the August meeting, Todd Slanker reminded the Club 
that he and his wife started and initially funded the scholarship fund and 
he would contribute $1000 to the scholarship fund.   Todd was thanked. 

Committee report from Car Show were heard.  Car Show included work 
lists duty confirmations, sponsors, pre-registration, flyers, timeline, duties, 
lunch, member parking, etc.  Members could pre-register at the 
September 22 meeting for $10. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15pm and car show pre-registration commenced. 

Submitted by Secretary Lyle Rosburg. 

 



Beck’s Service Station Mystery Woman Photo Identified 
 
MMOCC member Wes Scott has in his possession a photograph received from MMOCC 
member Ron Bandelier, who in turn received it from Paul “Bob” Beck (Junior). The 
identity of the woman, sitting in a Beck’s Service Station car, was unknown as Bob Beck 
had passed away in 2005. With the help of 
Gary Schumtzler (historian) of Jefferson City, who contacted a Beck relative, the 
woman has now been identified. 

 
The woman is:  Priscilla Elisabeth Hilda (Rockelman) 
Beck (1904 – 1991). She was the wife of the  
service station owner:  Paul Ernest or Ernst Beck (1903 – 
1971). They were married in 1927. Both Paul Sr. and his 
son: Paul Robert “Bob” Beck (1929 – 2005) ran the 
service station for many years in Jefferson City. Paul Sr. 
was born in the Honey Creek community.   
 
It appears Paul Beck purchased the DX station, located 
at Dunklin and Highway 50 West (now 
Missouri Boulevard) in May 1935. Prior to that it was 
one of two stations belonging to Carmain’s Auto 
Service. DX gasoline and lubricants, at the time, were 
distributed by Mid-Continent Petroleum Company. 
 
The 1940 U.S. Census indicates Paul as a 
manager/owner, Priscilla as an assistant in her 
husband’s business and the 1950 Census indicates son 
Bob as a helper.  Paul’s 1942 WWII Draft Registration 
Card indicates his home address as: 215 Boonville Road, 
Employer: Capital City Oil Company at 200 East High 
Street and his business location as: 610 Harrison Street 
(now either MoDOT, the State Archives or a parking lot). 
 

Bob Beck was a historian, writing a couple of 
articles in the 1970s for the Jefferson City 
newspaper about such things as local 
cemeteries, headstone designs and Indian 
history.  A 1973 article describes Bob as “an 
avid student of local history and geography”. It 
was at the Wilkerson Cemetery (slave and 
African-American) south of Saint Martins where 
Ron and Bob met each other. All three of the 
Becks are buried at Riverview Cemetery in 
Jefferson City. 
 
Next month in part 2, the intriguing story of Carmain’s 
Auto Service. 
 
MMOCC member Craig Haugen, Lohman, MO 



 
 

 

  



Upcoming Events that MMOCC Plans to Attend  
A. October MMOCC Meeting. 

 Thursday, October 27, 2022 Meal at Pizza Haus in St. Martins.  You decide what time. 
 7pm Tour of Bandelier Mustang Connection at 108 Route T in St. Martins. 

B. Folk Fall Colors Tour. 
 Saturday, October 29 arriving as early as 10am at the church parking lot in Folk 

(Osage County), leaving at 11am. 
 Lunch at The Morelands on the Gasconade River, south of Vienna. 
 About two more hours after lunch, ending around Loose Creek. 
 Travel as long as you would like and cut out early, if needed. 
 Organized by Dennis and Laura Even.  Questions?  Contact Dennis at 573-455-2948 

or Laura at 573-291-6209. 
C. Eleven Year Old’s Birthday Party Request. 

 Saturday, November 11 at 3:45pm. 
 Old cars arrive at Cedar City Room (next to the dog park) / 1101 Third Street JCMO. 
 Community Room on back of building. 
 Requested by Jenni Evers at 573-418-7964. 

D. NO November or December Meetings. 
 Attend the Holiday Party and New Year’s Day Garage Tour, instead.  

E. MMOCC Holiday Party. 
 Thursday, December 15, 2022 at 6pm. 
 American Legion off Tanner Bridge. 

F. 2023 New Year’s Day Garage Tour.  
 Sunday, January 1, 2023. 
 Lunch and Garage Tours. 
 Need YOUR GARAGE as a destination.    
 Contact Dennis Smith at 573-680-2505. 

G. MMOCC Old Car Round Up and Show. 
 54th annual. 
 Saturday, September 30.  
 In conjunction with JC Oktoberfest. 

 

FUTURE AND UNSCHEDULED EVENTS 
 

H. Bill Bicknell Engines in Rolla. 
 MMOCC Member Bill Bicknell has invited us back to his shop in Rolla. 
 410 North Elm Street / Rolla. 
 Date and time to be determined.  

I. Tim Petty’s Drive In Theater. 
 Date to be determined. 
 Drive in Theater at the Petty Estate. 
 Coordinated by MMOCC Member Tim Petty (573-694-2977). 



J. Old School Drive In Theater. 
 Date to be determined. 
 Newly opened Drive in Theater in Moniteau County. 
 34263 State Highway T near Hwy 87 south of Burghers. 
 https://www.facebook.com/Oldschooldrivein  

K. 2023 – Audrain County Historical Society “Walk Back in Time”.  
 September 22-23, 2023. 
 Historical Event featuring pre-war cars (1940 or earlier). 
 501 South Muldrow / Mexico, Missouri 65265 / 573-581-3910 – Paul Baum at 

walkbackachs@gmail.com and https://www.audrain.org/events 
 More details and times to follow.  

 

  
Ask MMOCC Member Larry 
Rhea about… 

https://cruisinthecoast.com/ 

Mississippi Gulf Coast October 1-8, 2023.   

Cruisin’ The Coast® began in 1996 as a 
festival to celebrate antique, classic and hot 
rod vehicles, nostalgic music and related 
events.  374 vehicles registered that first 
year and in 2017 had 8,308 registered 
vehicles.  Car enthusiasts from 40 states 
plus Canada, Germany and Puerto Rico 
arrive on the Mississippi Gulf Coast once a 
year to showcase their rides and to cruise 
our beautiful 30-mile stretch of beach-side 
highway with designated stops in Bay St. 
Louis, Biloxi, D’Iberville, Gulfport, Pass 
Christian, Ocean Springs and Pascagoula. 
Each venue is set up as a mini festival with a 
stage for live bands, reserved parking for 
registered cruisers, spectator parking, and 
vendors for food and event merchandise.  

Cruisin’ The Coast® has become the biggest 
special event in the state of Mississippi. As 
Cruisin’ The Coast® has grown, the honors 
and awards have followed suit. Cruisin’ The 
Coast® received the Governor’s Excellence 
in Tourism Award as Festival/Event of the 
Year in the State of Mississippi.  



MMOCC SHIRTS: 

We have T-shirts in gray and white, collared polo-type shirts, and a humorous T-shirt addition.  
If your shirt looks dingy, time to upgrade!  Shirts available at future meetings and events.  $20 
for collared shirts.  $15 for t-shirts.  $10 for hats.  Contact JIM MARTIN at 573-864-4048. 
 
 

 

Officers: 
President Tim Petty 
Vice President Dennis Smith 
Secretary Lyle Rosburg 
Newsletter Editor / Creator – NEEDED. 
Treasurer Larry Rhea 
Historian Ron Bandelier 
Car Show Chairs Tom and Karen Winters 
Immediate Past President Lyle Rosburg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


